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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, September 26, 2016

Present:
Rowena Tomaneng, Vivian Allen, Josie Baltodano, Francisco Gamez, Roberto Gonzalez, Brenda Johnson, Thomas Kies, Cynthia Reese, Phoumy Sayavong, Karen Shields, Cleavon Smith, Barbara Des Rochers, Tran Vo-Kumamoto, Hermia Yam, Rich Berberian, Jasmine Martinez, Kelly Pernell, Thomas Torres-Gil, Mary Clarke-Miller, Rachel Mercy Simpson, Vincent Koo, Joe Bay
Chair:
Rowena Tomaneng, President
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Preview Agenda  and Approve Minutes from 9/26/16

	The meeting was called to order by President Tomaneng.  
The agenda was reviewed and attendees reviewed the September 12th minutes.
A motion was made by Mr. Cleavon Smith to approve the meeting minutes.

Second by Dr. Thomas Kies
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

	2.  College Updates:  Hiring / Modernization of Milvia Property

	Hiring

At the last meeting the new Associate Dean for Educational Success was discussed noting that he would be focused on predominantly carrying out the outcomes for the Adult Ed Block grant. The position was originally to report to the Student Services area but because of its ties to instruction, the position will report to Dean Lisa Cook for Liberal Arts who is responsible for transitions in adult education.
Modernization of Milvia Property
The Capital Projects team translated the feedback from the work the BUG group did in the spring and created draft visuals for the 3 floors for the new property. They will be sending draft visuals with options for programming and classroom space to the Facilities Committee and BUG group prior to the Town Hall.  President Tomaneng requested that this information be sent by Monday, October 10th. President Tomaneng requested that everyone attend the Town Hall on Friday, October 14th during college hour in the auditorium.
Chancellor’s Town Hall

Added to the updates was the announcement of the Chancellor’s Town Hall on Tuesday, October 11th, 1-3pm in the auditorium.  This is an open forum and everyone is encouraged to attend.

	3. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Classified Senate (Report by Ms. Karen Shields) 
· Working on rapid proposal for professional development.
· Looking forward to President Tomaneng’s attendance at their next meeting on Thursday, October 13th. Senate President Shields will ensure meeting information is provided to the president’s office.
Academic Senate (Report by Ms. Kelly Pernell)
· Last week they approved faculty prioritization process for this year’s cycle of hiring recommendations

· Working on revising the resolution for the campus pride index (score card that focuses on the number of quality services provided to students that are LGBTQ.)
· New up on their agenda is to review their committee assignments and review their constitution and make necessary updates. 

ASBCC

(Report by Ms. Vivian Allen)

· Club Rush will be held October 4th – 6th.  
· Recently chartered the Gay Alliance club.

	4.   Other Business: Institutional Goals Planning Process

	Document referenced:  BCC’s Process for Developing the 2016-18 Strategic Plan 
At our last meeting we discussed the planning process for the strategic goal that’s aligned to the Educational Master Plan.  The one concern has been that we develop a one-year plan and to execute, monitor, and track the progress of all of these activities it tends to get overwhelming.  This is because before the year is finished a new plan has to be developed.  We are, therefore, transitioning into a two-year plan.  The handout lists all of the Goals and Indicators of Excellence that was imbedded in the master plan. 
Referencing Option A and Option B, Dr. Sayavong indicated that either approach will work well.  It is just a matter of how we want to proceed and what we want to prioritize.
Under each goal there are varying numbers of Indicators of Excellence.  These are essentially strategies or activities, some key initiatives that are taking places either last year or starting new this year.

President Tomaneng added that at the last two Roundtable meetings the budget aspect of the planning process was also inquired about.  What we are missing here in terms of A and B is that after we begin identifying the strategies, because some of the activities have already been identified in some of the various initiatives, we didn’t have time to properly assess what happened in 2015-16. Also the hope is that after we identify and look at what’s going on at the college now and begin thinking about assessment, we are then going to attach where the resources are coming from to carry out those major activities. 
A question was presented about whether there have been surveys offered to African American students? Are we starting with surveys of understanding what the real problems are? Dr. Sayavong responded that this could be part of the strategic activity a committee could propose.
Ms. Vo-Kumamoto shared that at the Ed Committee they have been talking at the level of strategies and activities and trying to identify responsible parties.  She would like to see a portion of Option A but also feel the retreat may be helpful.  For the Equity sub-committee she was working on under Core Success along with the Chairs, things that came up was with our online education and the courses there and developing some sort of survey for students that are in online courses predominantly hybrid or 100% to see what they would identify are areas needing improvement.  Last spring some of the faculty worked on an inquiry group to look into survey tools.
Mr. Cleavon Smith recommended employing some use of our college Moodle or WordPress so that we can solicit more feedback. He also reminded to be mindful of not only where the resources lie but also the mandates.
There was additional discussion on the document, the two Options and template in general, including discussion of past data related to 15-16 goals. Also discussed was looking beyond what we are reporting and looking into how we are orienting ourselves to the work.
Motion made by Ms. Vo-Kumamoto to combine Option A; Gathering of information from the committees with Option B; Using that information gathered to facilitate a retreat.
Second by: Dr. Francisco Gamez

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions: One, Mr. Roberto Gonzalez

The agenda was redirected to the previous agenda item scheduled as #3

	5. District Workforce Development and Continuing Education

	District Guests:  Dr. Melvinia King, Interim Associate Vice Chancellor Workforce Development and Continuing Education (WDCE) and Ms. Sui Song, Interim Budget Director WDCE
Dr. King began by providing a brief explanation of “Strong Workforce Dollars.”

The colleges received roughly $2.1M released on September 19th and placed in WDCE’s account to be allocated out to the colleges for improving the CTE programs, quality and quantity. In doing this, it impacts everyone in the college as those programs have support that works with them directly and indirectly.

They have met with Academic Senate, CTE committee members, the presidents, vice chancellors and many of our fellow faculty members and classified staff along with some union members to discuss how they are going to allocate the monies.
The model that was used was the BAM model which is out of the district office.  Vice Chancellor Finance Ron Little has a model that has to do with FTES; Rolling 3. That model was the most effective mainly because it was the only model we had in the district.  In order to continue getting these monies that the state is giving to us, we need to make sure that these programs are assessed properly and professional development is hard oftentimes and we need to make sure we have successful outcomes.  Dr. King’s recommendation was to take $30,000 per college or $120,000 and have that so that one member from each college could co-administer with WDCE a team to find an assessment tool along with professional development that they could unify across all colleges in the district.  Unlike the BAM model that is allocated based on three years, those dollars were an even distribution among all four colleges.

The allocation dollars are being released and they have sent a template out to President Tomaneng and will also send it out to Business Director, Shirley Slaughter.
WDCE was allocated $325,000 as a start-up.  This is a new unit and it is seed money that they have to put back.  It is not funds they are keeping or taking from the colleges. The revenue plan to replace WDCE seed monies was shown on “Exhibit A.”

Dr. King reported that the colleges have additional monies coming from the regional and once those dollars are released, they too go to the colleges. 

Ms. Song stated that a survey was sent out and the deadline for that survey was last Friday so depending on what the Region decides, the share that is coming to Peralta will be split based upon the BAM percentage. This is noted on the “Percentage” handout, page 2.
· This is the first year

· The funds will be ongoing as long as legislation doesn’t change

· The funding part; how we are funded as a district, will change next year

· That’s why the assessment piece is so important because a percentage of it is based on how we do as a district.

· We need to make sure we have the Assessment piece and the Professional Development piece in order as this is critical in order for us to continue to get the funds and also to get more of the funds.
Ms. Song added that regarding the funding that was released on September 19th, we have until December 31st of 2017 to finish it. 

We will be working with members of our own team on how we develop the plan.
In response to a question regarding the timeline to replace the seed monies, Dr. King indicated that she is working on this now with a realistic goal of two years. WDCE is looking at being profitable within five years. There will be no distribution to WDCE from the next allocation.

There was a discussion on WDCE’s percentage charged on grants with clarification stated that if the college is writing the grants directly, WDCE would not take revenue from this.  She does not see taking costs from the college if we are working with a program manager to obtain a grant.  If she is working for the college to get multiple grants or a large fund then the indirect cost would be around 15%.  
The task force will be from CTE, faculty, classified. She is getting input from those committee members along with the union and presidents as to what will be the best formula and mix.
President Tomaneng clarified that the Leading from the Middle Model is a separate process that Dr. King wants to start with representatives from different constituent group leaders mostly in CTE.  For the monies that have been allocated to the individual colleges those monies will be distributed through our processes.  We have a CTE committee that we need to revive, and we have the Ed Committee and it interfaces with some of our other shared governance committees. Those committees will do their work and make recommendations to Roundtable to accept the proposal for how the Strong Workforce dollars will be allocated.

Additional questions or feedback can be directed to Dr. King.



	6. Other cont’d.: SSSP 2015-2016 Carryover & Reallocation   

	Dr. Josie Baltodano provided the SSSP 2015-16 update.  There is a lot of extra money to spend by the end of December.  The Ed Committee will recommend to Roundtable in terms of what gets spent.
Ms. Hermia Yam reported that the handout is a very rough draft.  She began by reviewing the Summary. We are getting into the third year of the SSSP budget.  The first year when the SSSP budget was given to us there was a delay in the set-up so by the time we could use the money, we didn’t have the position so there was carryover money in the 2015-16 budget.  Only half of the money has been spent. SSSP can only be used for core services. These are orientation, assessment, student education plans, follow-up on their probation dismissal and career exploration.
President Tomaneng added that her purpose was to be very transparent about what is happening with SSSP funding and stated that the fuller presentation and discussion of some possible ways to address the large carryover is going to the Ed Committee.  She invited anyone who has feedback regarding some of the proposals that get sent out to the Ed Committee to provide it.

Are there any process or procedure recommendations being worked on based on the issues that have been challenges in the past? Are there any recommendations that can be sent through district committees? President Tomaneng is starting to compile a list of what she has observed around all of our categoricals and some of the other grants.
Ms. Yam continued her overview of the handout. She invited attendees to contact her or Dr. Baltodano with any questions related to the document.
Moving  forward, President Tomaneng indicated that however we address SSSP, it will most likely impact the student equity dollars which, from the Ed Committee presentation, the carryover was significantly lower. It will increase the student equity dollars by December so there will be another process in place going to the Ed Committee again identifying expenditures.  To end on a positive note, she believes we will get through this without giving any money back. We will have our planning process and be intentional in spending the carryover funds.  She will everyone’s support and great ideas, looking at the data because we still have to build out the budgets for 2016-17 for Student Equity and SSSP.  

	Next Meeting:  Monday, October 10, 2016, 12:15 p.m., Room 424


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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